
 
 
 
 Regulatory Circular RG10-134 
 
DATE:  December 27, 2010 
 
TO:  Trading Permit Holders 
 
FROM:  Trading Operations 
 
RE:  Update on Classes to be Added to the Penny Pilot Program on January 4, 2011 

 
On Tuesday, January 4, 2011, the Penny Pilot Program will be modified to add the 

following two option classes that replace two Penny Pilot classes which have been delisted.1 
 

New Penny Pilot Classes 
 

Symbol Company Name 
 

VXX 
 

iPath S&P 500 VIX Short-Term Futures ETN 
 

ARNA 
 

Arena Pharmaceuticals, Inc. 
 

Questions regarding this circular may be directed to Charlie Hullihan, Trading 
Operations, at (312) 786-7176. 
 
 

                                                           
1  The two Penny Pilot classes which have been delisted are:  Continental Airlines, Inc. (CAL) and Smith 

International, Inc. (SII).   
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